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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
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Deacon William Weiss 

New Parishioners are Welcome! 
For information: Call our Parish Rectory 314.352.2111 ext. 4 
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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 

Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 
 

Deacon Bill Weiss 
Phone: 314.616.9738 
Email: DeaconBillWeiss@gmail.com 
 
 

 Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

Minister to Senior Parishioners: Marilyn Muegge  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmseniors@yahoo.com 
 
 

Maintenance Department: Steve Jackson 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6 (Tuesday mornings only) 
 
 

Music Director: Keith Ballentine 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
Email: keith@kbpsalms.com 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 
Seminarians  
Mark Aune 
Khanh Pham 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm     Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first 
Friday of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 
9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory 
   
\ 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a      
decision to marry and at least six months prior to 
their intended date of Marriage so that proper prepa-
rations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring 
Holy Communion to those who are confined to their 
homes.  Please contact the rectory to make arrange-
ments. 
 

Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 
8:00am Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:10pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
 
8:30am —  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am —  4:00pm   Friday 
 

 

Closed  
Saturday and Sundays,  

National Holidays  
and  

      Holy Days of Obligation   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

South City Deanery PSR 
4170 Delor 

Nancy Haselhorst 
314.773-3070 

South City Catholic Academy 
5821 Pernod 

St. Louis, MO 63139 
314.752-4171 

stlsouthcitycatholicacademy.org 
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Weekly Offertory Collection 
April 22, 2018 

 

Envelopes     $ 3,089.00 
Loose            605.00 
__________________________________________ 
Total      $ 3,694.00 
 
 
 

Total Collection as of fiscal year 
07-01-17 thru 06-31-18 

$ 165,327.46 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Magdalen Specials 
Soup Kitchen       $   60.00 
Pro Life               5.00 
Tuition Assistance          125.00 
_________________________________________ 
Total       $    190.00 
 
Thanks for your gifts to God and our Parish! 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

If you attend Mass regularly 
each week, many of the Read-
ings and Gospel passages are 
familiar to you.  Each week you 

hear these readings proclaimed by lectors, the dea-
con, or the priest.  The deacon or priest will then 
give a homily helping us to reflect on these readings 
more deeply and how we might apply them in our 
personal lives today.   
 

One homiletics professor a while back suggested 
that a preacher may be constructing his homily in 
order to preach to himself.  I suppose that is true in 
some cases.  But why would he want to preach to 
himself?  I don’t think he necessarily does this pur-
posely, but rather it gives him the opportunity to re-
flect on his own need for spiritual growth – the need 
to connect the Word of God to his daily life.  Hope-
fully the preacher is also able to invite the faithful to 
be directed in the same way.   
 

St. John Chrysostom is recognized as one of the 
greatest preachers of his age.  His sermons begin 
with exegesis, followed by application to practical 
problems.  Exegesis is simply a critical explanation 
or interpretation of a scripture passage.  His style 
tended to be direct and greatly personal, but formed 
by the circumstances of his time and place. 
 

I’m confident that we each believe that God is al-
ways with us.  One difficulty we may encounter is 
trying to keep God as the center of our lives and to 
more fully live the Gospel in our time.  May I sug-
gest that you try something a little different that may 
help improve that struggle?  Take one of the Read-
ings or the Gospel from Sunday (or weekday if you 
wish) and try to write a brief reflection on that selec-
tion that will allow God’s Word to penetrate your 
mind and your heart, and give you the resolve to live 
the Gospel with steadfastness and courage that day. 
 

Who knows, I might just recruit you to help prepare 
my homily each week.  We may all benefit richly 
from this experience.  Let us pray for the guidance 
of the Holy Spirit. 
 

God bless, 
Msgr. Borcic 
 

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 
The Annual Catholic Appeal has begun.  The pledge 
cards will be available after Mass this weekend and 
next weekend.  Please consider making a donation.  If 
you cannot make a monetary donation, please pray 
for the success of this years effort of $14.2 million 
dollars.  Thank you in advance for your support. 
Joe Purk—St. Mary Magdalen ACA Chairperson 
 

Branches that Do Not Bear Fruit Are Trimmed 
Paul tells us two stories: one of a growing Church, 
one of Church pruned of the branches that do not 
bear fruit.  The common thread in both stories; God       
expects results.  Love, in words only, is not suffi-
cient.  Deeds must follow.  Branches that fail to bear 
fruit are cut away for the vine.  These are not easy 
words to hear, but important for us to hear, take to 
heart, and use to grow.   
 

The Annual Catholic Appeal is a reflection of much 
fruitful activity and tremendous acts of love.  Each 
spring the Catholic community invites and encour-
ages everyone to be a part of the Appeal.  This year 
we are also asking people to share their story, using 
#catholicstl. The Annual Catholic Appeal is an      
essential an important way to build the church.  
Speak out boldly as Paul did in the name of the Lord. 
Tell your story!  
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PROJECT RACHEL 
 

On Saturday May 12 we will be holding our annual 
Project Rachel Retreat.  This retreat is design to 
bring a healing restoration of the mind body and 
soul after an abortion and to acknowledge the child 
who was aborted on your Mother’s day week-
end.   All information is confidential including loca-
tion.  Sponsorships are available for those who can-
not financially afford it. The total cost of the Retreat 
is $30.00 with a $10.00 registration fee.  
  
  

We hold this retreat in a home-like setting, with the 
comfort of feeling at home with our Risen 
Lord.  Mass, Sacraments, Spiritual Direction are all 
available the day of the retreat.  Please contact 
Marisol at 314-792-7451. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 
Sunday, May 13,2018 

~ 
Hosted by  

The Knights of Columbus 
Council #453 

 

St. Mary Magdalen School Hall 
7:00am—12 noon 

 

$7.00 Adults 
$5.00 Children 12 and Under  

(Purchase tickets at the door only) 
MOM’S EAT FREE!! 

 

Menu 
Pancakes 

Scrambled Eggs 
Sausage 

Donut Holes 
Fresh Fruit 

Coffee, Juice, Milk 
 
 

Leave the cooking and clean up to the Knights! 

National Day of Prayer 
Thursday, May 3, 7:00pm 

Our Lady of Sorrows Church 
 

Scripture tells us again and again that our fervent 
prayer is effective.  That our living God responds to 
His children’s earnest pleas in mighty ways that 
avail much and ultimately determine the course of 
history.  Please plan to join us for “Pray for Amer-
ica: UNITY.” 

Rosary Procession 
Sunday May 6, 2:00pm 

Our Lady of Sorrows Church 
 

The World Apostolate of Fatima will conduct its 
annual outdoor Rosary Procession at Our Lady of 
Sorrows Church on Sunday, May 6 beginning at 
2PM.  The intention for the March is for the greater 
good of America through the intercession of Our 
Blessed Mother.  After praying three Rosaries, 
Benediction will close the program.  For more       
information call (562-5927) 

First Sunday Coffee and Donuts 
May 6, 2018 

 

Hosted by the Magdalen Quilters after 
the 8:00am and 10:30am Mass on Sun-

day May 6 in the school hall. Please join the 
Quilters and other parishioners for some refresh-
ments and conversation.  If you are new to the par-
ish or just visiting we would love for you to join us! 
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Mark your calendar  
The annual Novena in honor of  

Our Lady of Fatima  
Saturday, May 5 through Sunday, May 13 

at  
Saint George Church, 4980 Heege Rd.  

 
The novena will continue each evening until the     
closing on Sunday, May 13. The Rosary will be      
recited each night at 7 P.M. with Holy Mass to     
follow at 7:30 PM. The celebrant homilists are:  
 

May 5      Bishop Robert Hermann 
 

May 6      Father Sebastian Mundackal 
 

May 7      Father Kristian Teater 
 

May 8      Father Thomas Robertson 
 

May 9      Monsignor Raymond Orf 
 

May 10    Father Paul Rothschild 
 

May 11    Father Albert Mattler 
 

May 12    Monsignor Eugene Morris 
 

May 13    Father David Wichlan 

PLANTS for our  
PARISH CAMPUS 

 
Plants surrounding the exterior 
of our Parish Campus add a 
splash of life and vibrancy to 
our exterior décor. They make a 
rich, inviting space for parish-

ioners and neighbors, and can improve thoughts of 
our Catholic Faith. 
 

Hostas have finished their winter sleep &, as they 
start stretching, are ready to be separated for       
transplanting.  Please consider ‘thinning’ these    
plantain lilies  - (  Britain ) or giboshi ( Japan ) and 
provide them a new home on our Parish Campus as 
we approach the 100th Anniversary of our Parish’s 
Service to our south city community. 
 

Please call Joe Miklovic @ 353-1062 for any      
questions or pick-up.  I can assist with separation if 
needed. 

A Catholic Perspective on End-of-Life Issues 
Conversations about illness, death and dying are 
never easy.  Whether death comes suddenly or after a 
prolonged illness, most of us are not comfortable    
discussing our medical wishes or end-of-life plans 
with our loved ones.  However, being prepared       
ensures that your final wishes are followed.  It is     
important for you and our loved ones to understand 
the Church’s teachings on end-of-life decisions.     
Advance planning on your part keeps your family 
from having to make these difficult decisions. 
 

A free seminar is being held for people of all ages 
and life situations:  singles, parents of young fami-
lies, those caring for aging parents and those facing 
illness or death.  Date and place: 
 

 Saturday, May 5, 2018,    
 St. Raphael the Archangel Parish Gym 
 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m.    
 6000 Jamieson Avenue 
 (Lunch Provided) 
 

TOPICS INCLUDE: 
  -- Principles of Catholic Bioethics,  
Fr. Peter Fonseca, M.A., M.Div., M.S. (Cand.) 
 -- Ordinary and Extraordinary Means of  
                Preserving Life 
 -- Quality of Life and the Dignity of the  
                Human Person 
  -- Advance Directives & Estate Planning,  
Carl Markus, J.D. 
  -- Charitable Legacy Planning,  
Roman Catholic Foundation Representative 
  -- Funeral & Cemetery Planning,                            
Fr. Robert Reiker, Pastor – St. Raphael Parish 
 -- Includes anatomical Donation & Cremation 
 

To reserve your place today, please visit rcfstl.org or 
call 314-918-2892. 

 (There will be no solicitation at this event) 

Stewardship Reflection 
“Children, let us love not in word or speech but in 
deed and truth.” - 1-John 3:18 
Regarding our Catholic faith, do you “walk the talk?’  
Do your actions reflect what it means to be a good 
disciple?  Are you an active participant at Sunday 
Mass?  Are you joyful when participating in parish 
ministry?  Do you give gratefully and generously 
with your financial support to your parish and other 
Church needs? If not, it’s not too late to start! 
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This week in our Parish…  
Daily Mass Monday—Friday 8:00am 

Monday, April 30, 2018 
Quilters       9:00a    QRm 
Wednesday, May 2, 2018 
Church Cleaning      8:30a     CH 
Thursday, May 3, 2018 
Precious Blood Prayer Group     7-9p            Rectory 
Friday, May 4, 2018 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 8:30a-noonCH 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 
First Saturday Holy Hour     9:00a       CH 
Confessions      3:30-4:10            CH 
Mass        4:30p       CH 
Sunday, May 6, 2018 
 Donuts and Coffee after all the Masses         SH 
Mass                                      8:00a  & 10:30a    CH 

 

St. Mary Magdalen 
Centennial 
1919-2019 

 
 
 
 

Memories from LaVerne Kammer 
 

In early 1962 Ed and I moved into a duplex on Suth-
erland.  Both of us, although raised Catholic, were 
public school educated.  By that fall we decided to 
send our oldest son to St. Mary Magdalen Grade 
School.  Early in Ed’s schooling I began taking turns 
being a room mother for Eddie and then Patrick and 
later Julie. 
 

My husband joined the Married Men’s Social Club 
and sang in their annual musical shows at the Parish 
Center.  When he lost his job at International Shoe 
Company, a member of the club sent him to interview 
at the new Chrysler Plant where he worked for 30+ 
years. 
 

After 13 years on  Sutherland we moved to Murdoch 
for the next 17 years.  During that time we accepted 
Monsignor Meyers’ invitation to join the new Family 
Life Commission where Monsignor put the emphasis 
on turning the parish map into 24 mini-parishes.  In 
each mini-parish a couple would contact their area’s 
parishioners to gather them for home rosaries, 
masses, pot-luck meals, picnics, etc.  The parish 
priests made themselves available at these gatherings 
(including a weekend campout where they arrived in 
a trailer home titled The Rectory).  Some mini-
parishes were more effective than others —but Mag-
dalen parishioners grew to know each other in a more 
personal way. 
 

Ed became a coach for boys’ baseball and girls’ soft-
ball.  I was and in-home leader of faith discussions, a 
painter of yard signs advertising each study session, a 
member of the Parents Home & School group and of 
the Annual Parish Alumni Reunion celebrations.   
(A note from Fran Voss… a special thank you 
Laverne for those Alumni Celebrations. Attending 
them for the class of 1970 I can vouch how fun they 
were and how much work and passion you put forth 
for the success of those reunions! Thanks for the 
memories!) 
 

I tell all this not to boast, for many others did the 
same, but to show how inexperience people can      
become part of parish life.  These years were busy,  

but I will never forget the priests, nuns, teachers and 
all the great friends and neighbors we acquired and 
loved thanks to Monsignor Lou Meyer and St. Mary 
Magdalen Parish for everything. 

~~~~~~ 
We would love to receive more memories like 

Laverne’s, (they can even be new memories) that 
you may have of our Parish,  

former School, and  former Parish Center. 
 

Please email your memories to Fran Voss  
at smmadmin@sbdglobal.net  or 

 mail to the rectory, or drop them in the Offertory 
Collection basket addressed to Fran   

In Appreciation... 
The Knights of Columbus would like to show their 
appreciation to all who helped work the Fish Fry 
during Lent, by inviting you to an appreciation din-
ner, on Saturday, May 19th.  Anyone who helped 
serve, prepare, or clean up during the season, are 
welcome to join us for a nice meal to show our sin-
cere appreciation.  Feel free to bring a guest or 
spouse with you.  Menu will include fish (just kid-
ding!)  -- pork loin or chicken, and some sides and 
salad, as well as some refreshment libations!  We 
will gather in the school hall after the 4:30 mass for 
a well deserved thank you from the Knights and the 
Parish.  Please RSVP through the rectory office 314-
352-2111 by Tuesday, May 15.   
Thank You All! -Steve Jackson/Fish Fry Chairman 
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Please pray for healing and strength for …         
Sr. Mary Carol Anth, CSJ, Keith Ballentine, Beck-
erle Family, Nancy Birkenmeier, Greg Buescher, 
Msgr. Borcic, Charlotte Brown, Kenny Brown, 
Theresa Campbell, Rosella Coffey, Ed Fickie,      
Jasper Giardina, Dolores Greer, Pat Grotegeers, 
Lilly Hasty, Chris Harnett, James Havranek, Harry     
Henderson, Dolores Hitch, Jeffrey Hootselle, Ed 
Howard, Marie Kellner, Maria Landeros, Cheri 
Massa, Irene Mazzola, Richard Meyer, Ray Miles 
Margaret Miller, Liam Niemira, Thad Niemira, 
Kristine Onanian, Mary Ann Plasmeier, John Potje, 
Joan Quante, Bob Schallom, Dorothy Schuchardt, 
Nancy Sewester, Dodie Stollhans, Cooper Treacy, 
Lois Zitzmann … and for all our homebound and 
nursing home parishioners and for their family and 
friends who take care of them.  

Mass Intentions 
Monday, April 30, 2018  
   8:00 A.M. Trokey Family 
 

Tuesday, May 1, 2018 
   8:00 A.M. Will Schuchardt 
 

Wednesday,  May 2, 2018  
   8:00 A.M. Tom Kutis Family 
 

Thursday, May 3, 2018 
   8:00  A.M.     Special Intention 
 

Friday, May 4, 2018 
   8:00 A.M. Eli (Joe) Politte 
 

Saturday, May 5, 2018 
   4:30 P.M.  James David Coppa 
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018  
   8:00 A.M. For the People of the Parish      
 10:30 A.M. Peter Mazzola 

Eucharistic Minister 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 4:30PM 
Joan Jewell, Margaret O’Donoghue 
Alt. Charlie Halbrook 
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 8:00AM 
Mary Dooling, Ray Morales 
Alt. Mark Laury 
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 10:30AM 
Miriam & Bob Marek, Mary Elkins, Judy Stills  
Alt. Kathy Ray  

Servers 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 4:30 PM 
Brian & Katie Weaver 
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 8:00 AM 
Ada, Vincent, Zelle Laury 
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 10:30 AM 
Tiffany Sakamoto 

Lector 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier  
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 8:00 AM 
Julie Laury 
 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 10:30 AM 
Garth Weihl 

In your charity please pray for the 
repose soul of long time parish-
ioner Joseph Kuszaj. Joe passed 
away at the age of 99 on April 18, 
2018. May he be with Our LORD 
in glory.  Please keep his beautiful 
wife Ann and all of his family in 

your prayers and may he and all the faithful departed  
through the mercy of God rest in peace. Amen. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Acts 14:5-18; Ps 115:1-4, 15-16;  
Jn 14:21-26 
Tuesday: Acts 14:19-28; Ps 145:10-13ab, 21;  
Jn 14:27-31a or (for the memorial)  
Gn 1:26 -- 2:3 or Col 3:14-15, 17, 23-24;  
Ps 90:2-4, 12-14, 16; Mt 13:54-58 
Wednesday: Acts 15:1-6; Ps 122:1-5; Jn 15:1-8  
Thursday: 1 Cor 15:1-8; Ps 19:2-5; Jn 14:6-14 
Friday: Acts 15:22-31; Ps 57:8-10, 12; Jn 15:12-17 
Saturday: Acts 16:1-10; Ps 100:1b-3, 5; Jn 15:18-21 
Sunday: Acts 10:25-36, 34-35, 44-48; Ps 98:1-4;  
1 Jn 4:7-10 or 1 Jn 4:11-16; Jn 15:9-17  

Congratulations 
to our young parishioner  

Brian Weaver 
 

Brian made his Confirmation with his class 
at St. Joan of Arc 
on April 24, 2018 

 

He chose the name of Matthew 
 

Confirmed by 
Rev. Michael Boehm V.G. 

 

Proud parents 
Doug and Paul Weaver 
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